
IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
AUGUST 29, 1963 

 
Called to order: 7:30 p.m.  Present:  E.F. Moynihan, Chairman;  E.E. Kreitsek, R.C. Venne, and C.F. Giles 
Executive Secretary. 
 
1.  Warrants:  The board signed the vouchers and bills schedule and payroll warrants. 
 
2.  License:  Signed the Lord's Day license for the sale of ice cream and soda water for St. Bridget’s Parish of 
Maynard on the occasion of an outing to be held at the picnic grounds on Mossman Road on September 1, 
1963. 
 
3.  Transfer for Cemetery Account:  The board signed a request to the Finance Committee for approval of 
transfer of $200 from the reserve fund for the account of Cemeteries and Memorial Parks.  This is following 
a written request from the Superintendent of Cemeteries, F. Alvin Noyes. 
 
4.  Election Officers:  The board approved the following election officers from the list submitted by the 
chairman of the Republican Town Committee. 
 
    William Toomey, Deputy Warden   William W. MacCulloch 
    Evelyn F. Downing, Inspector    Miriam F. Marquis 
    F. Mildred Patterson, Deputy Inspector  F. Alvin Noyes 
    Alvin F. Flynn, Clerk     Frederick R. Stone  
    Alan I. Alford     Doris B. Trees 
    Herman A. Austin      Joseph E. Brown 
    David S. Baldwin     William L. Hall 
    Barbara B. Bortle     George Mackenzie 
    George A. Brown     Alice Foster 
    Helen A. Burr     William Rowe 
    Margaret M. Hawes     Robert Noyes 
    Grace E. Horton     Janet Hand 
    Marion Hriniak 
 
5.  Technical Amendment to Minutes:  At the request of the Department of Public Works, Nashua St., 
Boston, the Board voted a technical amendment to the minutes of February 28, 1963, regarding the traffic 
rules and orders adopted for parking on Lincoln Road, Sawmill Lane, and Oakridge Road. 
 
6.  Police:  At 8:30 p.m., the meeting adjourned to the police station where the Selectmen sat down to donuts 
and coffee served by the Chief, John McGovern, Sgt, Ernest Ryan, Patrolman Gordon Petersen, Wesley and 
Raymond Woodward, Richard Jokisaari, Walter Baldwin and George Anelons.  The Selectmen spent a 
profitable evening becoming acquainted with the police force and the police problems from the standpoint of 
an officer of the law.  When Sgt. Ryan started emptying waste baskets at 11:45 p.m., the Board learned that 
each shift, as it goes off duty, turns the station over to the next shift in a spic and span condition.  The same 
goes for the cruisers.  This was an interesting and a commendable sidelight on housekeeping in the police 
station. 
 



 
Meeting adjourned: 1:30 a.m. 
 
         Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
         Clifton F. Giles 
         Executive Secretary     
 


